Tulpehocken Township
Board of Supervisors
Meeting of May 24, 2022

New Business
A specially advertised meeting was held by the Tulpehocken Township Board of Supervisors on

the above stated date starting at 5pm at the Tulpehocken Township Building. This meeting was
for the purpose of opening sealed bids for the 2022 Road Paving Project for Witman Road and
any other business that the Board may need to discuss. Chairman Gary Deck and
Supervisor/Roadmaster Lester Fieck were in attendance. The Chairman opened the meeting
with the Pledge to Flag.

Also in attendance were Harold Zimmerman and Lori Deck.

The following bids were solicited by legal advertisement and were obtained by the Township
Office by 10am:

Bidder unit Price Sub-total Grand total
CMS 720 ton 3” 19mm S101 $72,720.00

465 ton 3” 19mm $101 $46,965.00 $119,685.00
H&K Group 720 ton 3” 19mm $87.49 $62,992.80

465 ton 3’ 19mm $87.49 $40,682.85 $103,675.65

New Enterprise Stone & Lime
720 ton 3” 19mm $88.42 $63,662.40
465 ton 3” 19mm $88.42 $41,115.30 $104,777.70

Bracalente Construction, Inc.
NO BID WAS RECEIVED

After all of the bids were reviewed by the Board, a motion was made by Supervisor/Roadmaster
Lester Feick and second by Chairman Gary Deck to award the 2022 Road Paving for Witman
Road to H&K Group with the total amount of the bid being $103,675.65. The motion was
passed with two ayes. With the total amount of the project being revealed, Roadmaster Lester
Feick stated that there is room in the budget to add an additional 2/10” of depth to the paving
project. No further action was taken at this time.



Other Business

Secretary Kathy Judy had 2 checks for insurances purposes that need the signatures of the
Board. A motion was made by Supervisor Lester Feick and second by Chairman Gary Deck to
sign both of the checks prepared by the Secretary. Motion was passed with two ayes.

The Board discussed starting the process of gathering information on supplying a pension for
the employees.

Adjournment
With there being no other business to discuss, a motion was made by Supervisor Lester Feick

and second by Chairman Gary Deck to adjourn the meeting, the motion was passed with two
ayes. The Special meeting was adjourned at 5:28 pm.

Respectfully submitted on behalf of the Secretary by Lori A Deck

LoviA Deck



